Approved September 5, 2007

Executive Council

Library Conference Room

April 18, 2007

Members Present: Eric Karlin, Irene Kuchta, Maria Vail, Anita Stellenwerf, Jason Hecht, Patricia Ard, Susan Eisner, Sue Scher, Marcia Sexton, Erin Augis, Amruth Kumar

1. Minutes of the April 4 Executive Council were approved.  Minutes of the April 11 Executive Council were revised and will be sent to members for final comment and approval by email.
2. Adjunct credits Fall 2006 

President Karlin distributed copies of the Fall 2006 Delivered Courses by Type of Instructor received from Institutional Research and Planning.  Professional staff is not counted as adjuncts.  Numbers for the fall 2006 semester show that full-time faculty were responsible for about 2/3 of the courses offered while adjuncts were responsible for about 1/3 of courses offered.  There were some questions raised as to the accuracy of the numbers reported, how the numbers might have changed for the spring 2007 semester, the impact of canceled courses, the number of non full-time faculty teaching courses, and no data regarding physical education courses.  This will be an agenda item for the next Council meeting with the Provost.  Sub-topics will include adjunct rate expectations and related release time subjects.  Related topics may also include support for faculty scholarship and SBR proposal submissions and acceptance rates.  

Action Item: Executive Council members are asked to review the fall 2006 schedule and compare it to the data from the distributed report. 
3. Faculty Assembly agenda and In-service 


President Mercer and Provost Barnett have been asked to report on college-wide support for scholarship.  Support for scholarship will also be a general discussion item following the President and Provost’s reports.  

Action Item: President Karlin will request a copy of the scholarship needs survey that was distributed last fall.

Faculty in-service will be on May 10, 2007, from 9:00am to 11:30am.  It will be working sessions that relate to the implementation of CEP in the areas of experiential learning and support for scholarship.  The Jack Richardson Award will be presented at the conclusion of in-service.
4. Convener survey 

Amruth Kumar distributed copies of the survey results.  Members were asked to review them and be prepared to discuss at a later date.  As a side topic, the need for an Executive Council retreat was brought up and will be revisited at a later date.
5. Deans’ evaluation


Provost Barnett, responding via email, reported that results from upcoming evaluations will only be shared with the individual dean, possibly the President, and the Provost.  Members of Executive Council expressed grave concern that faculty need to see the results of their dean’s evaluation and how the individual dean would responds.  The Deans have been very vocal in their disapproval of the evaluation form because it does not relate to the current dean job descriptions.  

Action Item: President Karlin will check with former Faculty Assembly President Kay Fowler on the language and/or document that the Faculty Assembly voted on in regards to the evaluation of deans.  This information will be provided to the Provost with the strong recommendation that the evaluation process remain in place and the results made available to the proper units.
6. Earth Week-Special Guest Terra Vandergaw 

In celebration of Earth Day and Earth Week, Ms. Vandergaw was invited to Executive Council to promote various activities.  A website, www.ramapo.edu/earthweek, also lists many events that will take place around campus.  While this year’s events promise to be highly attended, Ms. Vandergaw expressed the need for continuing the progress.  President Karlin requested that Ms. Vandergaw present a brief overview of the Earth Week events at the April 25 Faculty Assembly and provide an opportunity for others to get involved for next year’s celebrations.

Submitted by M. Sexton, April 18, 2007  

